Landon State Office Building 900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 Topeka, KS 66612



Phone: (785) 296-2436 Fax: (785) 296-0231 shawn.sullivan@budget.ks.gov

Shawn Sullivan, Director of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

February 18, 2015

The Honorable John Barker, Chairperson House Committee on Judiciary Statehouse, Room 149-S Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Barker:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2110 by House Committee on Judiciary

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2110 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

Under current law, the district judges of a judicial district elect a district judge to fill a vacancy in the office of chief judge. HB 2110 would allow all judges of the district court, including district magistrate judges, to participate in the election of the chief judge.

The Office of Judicial Administration indicates HB 2110 would have no fiscal effect on state or local revenues or expenditures.

Sincerely,

Shawn Sullivan,

Director of the Budget

cc: Mary Rinehart, Judiciary